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Summary 
 
The Board is invited to consider and determine an application for a personal licence 
under Section 74 of the Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005. 
 
 
1. 
 

Background 

1.1 
 

A personal licence is required to allow any individual to supervise or authorise 
the sale of alcohol. 
 

1.2 
 

On 12 June 2015 an application for a personal licence was received from  
Mark Andrew Carswell. 
 

1.3 
 

Under Section 73 of the above Act, Police Scotland have timeously reported 
that the applicant has been convicted of relevant offences which he has not 
declared. A copy of the letter received from Police Scotland dated 1 July 2015 
is attached. 
 
Police Scotland have intimated that they do not object to the application and 
they are unable to confirm the existence of any foreign offences in respect of 
the applicant. 
 

1.4 
 

The applicant has been invited to attend the Hearing along with Police 
Scotland. 
 

2. Legal Position 
 
In terms of Section 74(5) the Board, where it receives such a notice, may hold 
a hearing for the purposes of considering and determining the application. 
 
The Board may only consider the application on the basis of the “crime 
prevention objective” which is “preventing crime and disorder”.  Members will 
recognise this as the first licensing objective. 
 

  
  
 
 



Recommendation 
 
The Board is invited to consider and determine the application as follows:- 
 

(a) If the Board are satisfied that it is necessary to do so for the purposes of the 
crime prevention objective, the Board must refuse the application 

or, 
(b) If the Board are not so satisfied, the Board may grant the application. 
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